MINUTES

STONEYBROOK VILLAGE OA BOARD MEETING, NOVEMBER 16, 2009
The meeting of the Board of Directors of Stoneybrook Village Owners Association was convened in the clubhouse at 9:01 a.m. by President Darrel Bibler. Directors present included Darrel Bibler, Jonathan Hayes, and Karen Stephenson. Eleven owners were present. Dave Stubbs, Willamette Community Management, was also present. 
Owner’s Forum. An owner asked about winterizing the irrigation systems; TruGreen is in the process of accomplishing that task. An owner asked how many special assessments were delinquent; as of 11/16, five single-family owners and both multi-family organizations.
Minutes. The Board approved the minutes for the Board meeting of September 21, and for the meeting on October 19 with continuation on October 26, 2009.

Committee Reports.

ARC. Mike Propst reported only one request has been processed since last meeting.

Communications. Lois Palermo reported that a new directory will be prepared and distributed in January.

Landscape. No report.

Garden. Gardens are being winterized. 

Pool/Clubhouse. Barbara Bowns reported on restoration project committee activities. (report attached)
WCM Management Report.

The Board approved installing Barkdust in both common areas and single-family front yards; individuals who have new bark will be permitted to opt-out by contacting the community manager. Estimated cost is between $15,000 and $20,000; Board approved a maximum of $20,000 to be paid from prior year retained earnings and dedicated reserve funds. Vendor is offering a 15% discount to do the installation in 2009.
The Board agreed to continue the regulated power option from Pacific Power.

The Board approved payment of Energy Systems NW invoice for the Dectron evaluation.
The Board approved the reworded Conflict of Interest Policy.

Financial Reports. The Board reviewed the October financial statements and the analysis provided by WCM. As of October 31, Association assets were $383,897.05 in cash or equivalents, which includes $5,725.75 prepaid assessments. $102,516.76 was allocated to Reserves, and $207,283.35 is in the building restoration fund. October income was $20,713.48 and expenses were $21,796.31. The Board accepted the treasurer’s report.
Other Business. The Board took the following actions:
Approved an increase in lien filing fees from $50 to $100 to cover increased charges assessed by the State of Oregon for recording documents.

Approved installation of circulation pumps in the south pond at cost of up to $1,200 to reduce algae growth and improve water quality in the ponds.

Approved the 2010 Budget with assessments remaining at $73/month for common areas and $41/month for single-family landscape maintenance.
Acknowledged nominations for Board vacancies which include Tony Olsen and Chuck Van de Wetering.

Appointed Ken Medearis as ARC representative to the Building Restoration Support Committee.
Future Board meeting dates:
The Annual Meeting of the membership will be Tuesday, December 8, 7:00 p.m., at the clubhouse. Registration will begin at 6:30 p.m. The next regular Board meeting will be Monday, December 14 at 9:00 a.m. at the clubhouse. Board work sessions are scheduled at 10:00 a.m. on Mondays 11/23, 11/30 and 12/7 to be held at 2340 SW Peony.
Meeting was adjourned at 10:26 a.m.
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